Blake Room:  Term 2 2014
Dear parents/caregivers,

I trust both you and your children had a lovely holiday – the weather wasn’t too bad at all, although it has got cold in the mornings and evenings.  It is always great to see the children again and a big welcome to our children who have just started school this term.  As always we have lots to do this term and I know the children will have returned to school ready and focused on learning.  
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We start this term with a topic called Simple Machines 
and we then move onto more complex machines and I have 
called this Mighty Machines.  I thought this focus would be 
quite timely as we would have lots of building work happening 
around the school.  But I have since found out that the new 
buildings are not going to start until later this year!  
Our Literacy programme continues with writing and reading.  As part of this programme, I cover the alphabet both, the names and the sounds the letters make.  It is critical that the children have a thorough knowledge of the alphabet for their progress in both reading and writing.  As a school we are using the THRASS resource which embraces the 44 sounds that letters or letter clusters can make.

In Maths we will concentrate on number knowledge and strategies as usual but also include the measurement strand of length.  In the back of the spelling book there is the Maths knowledge they need to know to help them advance to the next Maths stage.       

In our Arts programme this term we are going to look at different ways to create art works using collage.  Last term I introduced the children to dance through poetry and this term I will be continuing this theme with music through poetry and also include some work with musical instruments.  
As well as our daily fitness programme, we will be covering large ball skills - striking - and this will lead to small soccer games.  Our Maori language studies will include greetings, colours, numbers and simple instructions.  I will use songs to teach the children different Maori
words.
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                                                  As always, a reading book will come home                 

                                                  from Monday to Thursday and this book     

                                                  has already been read with me that day.           

                                                  It is important that you make the time to  

                                                  listen to your child read to you and enjoy 
                                                  this positive experience with them.  They

are so proud of their progress and want to share it with you.  At this stage, the children only have one or two words to learn to spell each week.  These words are basic words that they need to learn to both read and spell or words that I have taken from their story writing.   
The Home Learning books and spelling books are given out on Monday and should be returned to school on Thursday.  
I am in the process of setting up a Blog site for our class.  This will include information about our learning as well as school events.  As soon as it is ready to publish I will let you know – watch this space!

Dates for your diary

22.5:  FOTHS bacon roll fundraiser
30.5:  Puriri mufti day
2.6:    Queen’s birthday
3.6:    Day off in lieu (Centennial Day)

11.6:   Student led conferences

3.7:    Reports go home

4.7:    Teacher Only Day
If you have any queries or your child comes home saying something that doesn’t sound quite right, please don’t hesitate to contact me at school or by email cesk@tehihi.school.nz.
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Thank you once again for your support.

Regards, 
Ces Kenny 
